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Winter Parking Rules 
Remember, if you park your vehicle on the street between November 1, 2022 and 
March 31, 2023, you are required to obtain a parking permit from the Mukwonago 
Police Department, 627 S. Rochester St. 
 
During this time period, 30-minute-parking-only is permitted on street between the 
hours of 2:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. On even dates, you must park on the even side 
of the street, and on odd dates, you must park on the odd side of the street. If you 
live in a subdivision where it is one-side parking all the time, you must park on that 
side every night. 
 
The cost for permits is $60.00 for the season or $14.00 per month. Permits MUST 
be posted where they are visible to the police officer (lower driver side corner of 
the dashboard not covered by the vehicle identification number). 
 
If you do not have a parking permit, Section 82.191 of the Village of Mukwonago 
Municipal Code takes effect, and you will be issued a $20 parking citation. Also, 
please remember that you cannot overnight park on a County or State highway for 
more than 30 minutes between hours of 2:00 am and 6:00 am during the winter 
months. 
 

Village Budget 
The 2023 Budget for the Village of Mukwonago 

is set and available online at  
https://www.villageofmukwonago.gov 

 
Lottery & Gaming Credit 
The Lottery Credit is claimed on one tax parcel in the State of Wisconsin if you were 
the owner of the described property on January 1, 2022 AND used it as your 
primary residence for the year.   If you qualify, you should already see a Lottery and 
Gaming Credit for this parcel on your tax bill.  If you qualify, and didn’t receive this 
credit on your tax bill, you need to fill out an LC-100 from our office.  There is a 
deadline to claim this credit. Most all residents already see this credit on their tax 
bill.   
 
First Dollar Credit 
You do not need to apply for the First Dollar Credit.  It is paid on all real property 
with at least one improvement owned by the owner of the property on which it is 
located.  The credit is calculated on the total equalized value of the parcel for both 
the land and improvement values.  

 
Fire Dept Referendum Included In Levy for 2022 
With the Fire Department Referendum passing on November 8, 2022.  Residents 
will see the Village Levy includes this amount.  For 2022 this amount is $406,349.05 
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IMPORTANT DATES 

 
First Installment of  

Tax Bills Due 
January 31, 2023 

 
Utility Bills Due 
January 20, 2023 

 
Second Installment of 

Tax Bills 
 

DUE TO COUNTY 
July 31, 2023 
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Mukwonago Community Library Updates 
 
2022 has been a year filled with fresh faces, news ideas, and some much-needed updates for the Mukwonago 
Community Library. Curious what we have in store for you at the start of 2023?   
 
The AARP Tax-Aide Program will be back again starting in February. Keep your eyes peeled for when you can 
schedule your appointment starting in January.   
 
The fun doesn’t stop after the holidays! We have our regular programming for kids including our Family Storytimes 
on Wednesday mornings and a special Frozen Frolics Station Play on January 14 – you never know who’s going 
to show up for that! Check out our Library Calendar for a full list of upcoming events for all ages.  
 
Stop by for MCL's first-ever Community Seed Swap at the Library on Saturday, January 29. It's your chance to 
meet fellow green thumbs in the community, swap seeds and growing tips, and informally chat about gardening, 
plant varieties, and each other's plans and projects. Planting season will be here before you know it!  
 
The Library is hosting free Memory Screenings by the Aging & Disability Resource Center (ADRC) on Monday, 
January 30 from 9:00am to noon. Schedule your 15-minute session by calling Kathy Glaser from the ARDC at 262-
548-7354.  
 
We have a new community makerspace scheduling system to sign up for one-on-one appointments in the 
MetaSpace 511. Visit the MetaSpace 511 page on the library’s website to get started.  
 
And that’s just the start of the year! Visit our website and sign up for our monthly Shelf Life newsletter to stay up to 
date with what’s happening here at the Library. Happy New Year!   

Recycling Fees 
As of January 1, 2023 new recycling fees will go into effect.  The fee will increase 3.5% from 22.17 to 22.95 per quarter.  
These fees are on your quarterly utility bill.  For more information about recycling in the Village visit 
https://www.johnsdisposal.com/municipalities/mukwonago-village/ 
 

Dog Licensing 
Under Chapter 14 of the Village Municipal Code, the owner of any Dog must obtain a license.  Dog license applications are 
available at Village Hall, or online at www.villageofmukwonago.gov under forms and permits. 
 
A Current rabies certificate from your veterinarian is required when applying.  License Fees may vary depending on which 
County you reside in.  A late fee of $5.00 will be charged after March 31st. 

Fire Department Reminders 
 

MFD would like to wish One and all a Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays! Here are a few important 
winter safety Reminders.  
 
Please remember to keep all fire hydrants clear of snow by at least 3 feet on all sides. If for some 
reason you need 911, the last thing you want us spending time doing is clearing snow. Also, don’t 
forget, sidewalks and driveways without snow are much safer for walking than sidewalks with snow. 
Next, we have some video reminders not to forget to water your real Christmas trees, check your 
smoke detectors, and close your doors when you sleep.  
 
Don’t forget to check all your smoke detectors and close all the bedroom doors when you sleep! 

Spring Election April 4, 2023 
 

Candidate Packets are 
Available visit 

www.villageofmukwonago.gov 

Electronic Payment Fees 
Invoice Cloud has adjusted their credit/debit card fees for the 
following electronic payments effective February 3, 2023 
 

Utility Bills $4.50 (up to $400) Property Tax Payments 3.75% 
Building Permit Fees 3.75% Misc. Payments 3.75% 
E Checks Remains at $2.95 

https://www.johnsdisposal.com/municipalities/mukwonago-village/
http://www.villageofmukwonago.gov/
http://www.villageofmukwonago.gov/

